
Weeder Meeting Minutes
September 20,2022-Flower Show and business meeting
HilltopHouse, Berw\n

President Karen Shepard opened the meeting at 10:40 am b\ thanking the Elaine Lisle and
Laura Carpenter who were the meeting chairs as well as hostesses Gretchen Kiernan, Nanc\
Holmes, Wend\ Quereau, Melissa Oeth and Ell\n Spragins.

Sall\ Wood¶s daughter, Melissa, was welcomed as a special guest
Maril\n Sprague read her original poem ³A tale of Two Biddies´ to commemorate the birthda\s
of Alice Doering and Sall\ Wood. It was a beautiful and loving tribute appreciated b\ all in
attendance (see attachment for the poem).

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Sarah Harrit\ was welcomed as a new member.

The June minutes were approved.

The outgoing treasurer, Michelle Bolton, reviewed several areas of the proposed budget and the
new treasurer, Laura Mitchell, asked for an\ comments to be submitted to her-otherwise the
report will be filed.

The concourse Lake fall workda\ will be held september 22nd at 10am-raindate september
29th.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

AUcKLYLVW/HLVWRULaQ-program books from \ears 2001/2002, 2005/2006 and \ears 2013-1029
are requested to be added to the archive-please notif\ Maria if \ou have an\ to offer.

CKULVWPaV SaOe-Robin Smith delivered a livel\ request to start thinking about items that can be
brought to the christmas sale this \ear. Poll\ reported that there are no institutions that are
willing to accept tabletop arrangements, so that will be eliminated from the Christmas meeting
going forward.

CRPPXQLW\ AffaLUs
Ga]ebR GaUdeQV-Cher\l Cheston encouraged members to come out for fall clean up

da\ and she will offer lunch afterwards.

HLOOWRS HRXVe GaUdeQV-Nanc\ Holmes reported that four benches and 6 urns will be
provided b\ the township.
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RRQaOd McDRQaOd HRXVe-]innia arrangements were done in august procured from
Maple Acres Farm in Pl\mouth Meeting-also discussed is that there are other produce items for
sale at that farm and open to the public.

JeaQeV LLbUaU\-Beth Bartle reported that due to such a hot summer, weeding didn¶t
alwa\s occur but is scheduled for thursda\ mornings.

SWUaffRUd SWaWLRQ-Melissa Oeth reported that 7 containers of new plantings were tended
on tuesda\ mornings at 9am.

CRQVeUYaWLRQ-Llo\d Brown stated that this \ear conservation will use Dough Tallam\¶s book
³Nature¶s best hope´ as the guide for activities and the\ will provide a tip of the month . This
month¶s tip is to plant oak trees (man\ varieties for various spaces) which is the best tree to
provide for caterpillars and birds.

CUa]\ fRU CRQWaLQeUV-Ell\n Spragins asked for feedback from members regarding the qualit\
and likes or dislikes of the previous \ear¶s offerings.

DaWa BaVe/GRYeUQaQce-Ellie Penniman reported that the Conestoga intern was able to
complete several \ears of the database and asked for feedback regarding an\ mistakes. She
also requested the name of CPA to do an audit of the books (as is normal for an\ change in
treasurer personnel).

FeUWLOL]eU FXQd-Karen Shepard described the fertili]er fund as the vehicle b\ which the PCGCA
donates to urban gardens in the area. She requests 100% participation b\ the Weeders.

FORZeU SKRZ-Jeanne Ma\ stated that next \ear the flower show will be on a Monda\, with the
program being given the next da\ so that flower show workers ma\ attend the lecture.

GaUdeQ HLVWRU\ aQd DeVLgQ-no report

GCA BXOOeWLQ, MePbeUVKLS/HRVSLWaOLW\-Maril\ Sprague stated that the new member reception
will be in November.

HRUWLcXOWXUe-Jeanne Ma\ gave the tip of the month which is that now is the time to cut back
peonies. Alice Doering also requested feedback from members regarding a good challenge
plant to propose. The pruning workshop will also be postponed.

PKRWRgUaSK\-Melissa Bullitt reminded members to start taking photographs now for the spring
show. There will be a Photograph\ workshop on November 3 focusing on the mounting process
for photographs.

PULQW aQd CRPPXQLcaWLRQV/TULSV aQd TRXUV-Cher\l Cheston stated that there will be a
member¶s garden tour again in the spring of members in the western suburbs.

Final Weeder Meeting Minutes September 20,2022



PURgUaP-Laura Carpenter said the Februar\ meeting will be done on ]oom with other clubs to
discuss bird migration.

ScKROaUVKLS-a request for names of potential recipients was requested.

VLVLWLQg GaUdeQV-Poll\ Garnett gave a reminder to ask her to procure garden tours if members
are going elsewhere on trips.

It was announced that Bidd\ Edwards was featured in the CGA Bulletin describing members
who have a great commitment to conservation.

WebVLWe-Elaine Lisle has updated the membership director\ and is now the chairwoman.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:38 am and Laura Carpenter introduced the speaker, Beth
Adams, who described the non -profit organi]ation she founded in 2018 called ³Petals Please´.
Since that time, the\ have delivered over 75,000 bouquets to the elderl\, first line responders,
teachers and school bus drivers. The flowers are donated and sourced from funeral homes or
brides who would like to donate the flowers that were used in the services. It is entirel\ run b\
volunteers. She said that the\ also welcome other communit\ members to help make
arrangements and have had school groups and others who come together to design these
bouquets.

Respectfull\ submitted,

Heather Gallagher
Weeders Recording Secretar\
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The Weeders Treasurer’s Report 
September 20, 2022 

Cash balance on hand September 20, 2022     $  50,586.10 

 Income since 7/1/22:   
   
  dues collected             1,800.00 
  (total dues collected as of 9/20/22 $15,600.00) 

 Total Income:         $  1,800.00 

 Expenses: 
   
  GCA Dues & Insurance           4712.00 
  PCGCA Dues               300.00 
  Program (September, speaker/donation)           200.00 

 Total expenses:        $  5,212.00 

Vanguard GNMA Fund account as of 6/30/22              $  32,471.13 
   

Total Assets as of September 20, 2022               $  83,057.23 
   

Respectfully submitted,   
Laura Mitchell, Treasurer    



The Weeders
Budget vs. Actuals: Budget for 2022-2023 - FY23 P&L

July 2022 - June 2023

Accrual Basis  Saturday, September 17, 2022 02:43 PM GMT-04:00   1/2

TOTAL

ACTUAL BUDGET OVER BUDGET % OF BUDGET

Income

Christmas Sale 1,800.00 -1,800.00

Crazy for Containers 5,000.00 -5,000.00

Membership Dues 16,000.00 16,000.00 0.00 100.00 %

Total Income $16,000.00 $22,800.00 $ -6,800.00 70.18 %

GROSS PROFIT $16,000.00 $22,800.00 $ -6,800.00 70.18 %

Expenses

Administrative 900.00 -900.00

Badges Expense 50.00 -50.00

Treasurer 145.00 -145.00

Total Administrative 1,095.00 -1,095.00

Awards 100.00 -100.00

Civic Programs

Hilltop House 100.00 -100.00

Jeanes Garden 100.00 -100.00

Ludington Gazebo Garden 500.00 -500.00

Ronald McDonald House 200.00 -200.00

Strafford Station 300.00 -300.00

Restricted Income - Strafford Station 345.00 -345.00

Total Strafford Station 645.00 -645.00

Total Civic Programs 1,545.00 -1,545.00

Conferences

GCA Annual Meeting 2,000.00 -2,000.00

GCA NAL 900.00 -900.00

GCA Zone Meeting 1,000.00 -1,000.00

Shirley Meniece 1,000.00 -1,000.00

Total Conferences 4,900.00 -4,900.00

Conservation

Awbury Arboretum 250.00 -250.00

Delaware Riverkeeper 500.00 -500.00

FOW 500.00 -500.00

Jenkins 250.00 -250.00

Other 250.00 -250.00

PHS/City Harvest 250.00 -250.00

SCA 500.00 -500.00

Stroud Water 250.00 -250.00

WVWA 250.00 -250.00

Total Conservation 3,000.00 -3,000.00

Data Base Start-up 0.00 300.00 -300.00 0.00 %

donation 250.00 250.00

Floral Design 250.00 -250.00



The Weeders
Budget vs. Actuals: Budget for 2022-2023 - FY23 P&L

July 2022 - June 2023

Accrual Basis  Saturday, September 17, 2022 02:43 PM GMT-04:00   2/2

TOTAL

ACTUAL BUDGET OVER BUDGET % OF BUDGET

Garden HX and Design 250.00 -250.00

GCA Dues 4,712.00 4,960.00 -248.00 95.00 %

Gifts for Judges 100.00 -100.00

Governance Committee 50.00 -50.00

Horticulture 330.00 -330.00

Legal & Professional Services 500.00 -500.00

PCGCA Dues 300.00 300.00 0.00 100.00 %

Photography 150.00 -150.00

Programs 4,000.00 -4,000.00

Scholarship 1,000.00 -1,000.00

Web 130.00 -130.00

Total Expenses $5,262.00 $22,960.00 $ -17,698.00 22.92 %

NET OPERATING INCOME $10,738.00 $ -160.00 $10,898.00 -6,711.25 %

NET INCOME $10,738.00 $ -160.00 $10,898.00 -6,711.25 %



A Tale of Two Biddies 

(with apologies to Charles Dickens) 

On Their Birthdays, September 21 and 22 

Alice Doering and Sally Wood – you are dear to every Weeder’s heart 

Our two illustrious Weeders were born one day apart. 

At Mount Holyoke, they both went to college 

Not sure if that was the origin of their horticultural knowledge. 

But it began a life-long friendship, that is so clear, 

And they contribute so much to all holding them dear. 

 

They both came to Philly, and each a lawyer did marry 

These numerous similarities are downright scary. 

They had a business together – of course landscape design, 

And together guided gardening all over the Main Line. 

They joined the Weeders, four years apart, it appears 

And jointly contributed over 104 years. 

Each served as President, and headed many a committee 

Too many to list in this little ditty. 

Both were honored with the Dorothy Falcon Platt award, oh so fine; 

For best in the whole zone in hort, artistry, and design. 

At Jenkins Arboretum, they served on the board and as valued volunteers 

In addition to other great community service over the years. 

 

Unequalled for their contributions to all lucky Weeders, 

They are truly our team of exceptional leaders. 

So we wish Happy Birthdays on your special date 

As tomorrow and the next day, you each celebrate. 

All our best to Alice and Sally 

As accomplishments, not years, are what we will tally.  


